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ABSTRACT OF THE DISCLOSURE 

A pouring spout assembly securable to the upper side 
of a lubricating oil can, and which includes a pouring 
spout, a vent and a snap-on holder which is secura‘ble 
over the edges of the can and is used for providing a tight 
ñt between the pouring spout and the can as well as be 
tween the suction vent and the can. 

This invention relates generally to removable spouts. 
A principal object of the present invention is to provide 

a pouring spout for a lubricating oil can which is for use 
by home owners as well as in industry wherein one or a 
number of oil cans are wanted to be opened but with a 
dependable way to pour part of the contents thereof and 
then cap the openings in the can. Separate cans of dif 
ferent weight oils such as 10-30, 3, 40, 50 or the like may 
thus be made at all times available. The weights of the 
oils as well as the brand name are indicated upon the cans 
thus instantly identifying the selected. 
Another object of the present invention is to provide 

a closeable pouring spout with snap on holder for lubricat 
ing oil cans which is removable from the can after the 
content thereof has been used up so as to allow the device 
to be installed upon a new can. 

Other objects of the present invention are to provide a 
closealble pouring spout with snap yon holder for ëlubricat 
ing oil cans which is similar in design, inexpensive to man 
ufacture, rugged in construction, easy to use and ellicient 
in operation. . 

These and other objects will be readily evident upon a 
study of the following speciñcations and the accompany 
ing drawings wherein;  
FIGURE l is a fragmentary side elevation view of a 

lubricating oil can showing the present invention secured 
thereupon, and 
FIGURE 2 is an exploded perspective view of the mem 

bers of the present invention. f* 
Referring now to the drawing in detail, the reference 

numeral 10 represents a closeable pouring spout with snap 
on holder for lubricating oil cans according to the present 
invention wherein there is a pouring spout 11, a suction 
vent 12 and a snap-on holder 13. 
The pouring spout 11 comprises an elongated tubular 

member having a tapered outlet 14 and being provided 
with a relatively broad base 1‘5 at its opposite end for 
placement against the upper side 16 of a flat top type oil 
can 17, the base 15 comprising a radially outwardly ex 
tending ñange 18. The pouring spout is made preferably 
from plastic material or neoprene so as to resist the de 
struction thereof by oil and is made to be ñtted over an 
opening 19 in the oil can top. 
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The vent 12 comprises a relatively smaller member than 
the pouring spout and is likewise made from either neo 
prene or plastic material. The suction vent comprises also 
a tubular member having a central opening 20 extending 
therethrough, the suction vent being provided with a rel 
atively broad base 21 at one end for placement over an 
opening 22 also upon the upper side 16 of the oil can 17. 
The base 21 thereof is also formed by a radially outwardly 
extending flange 23. 
The snap-on holder comprises a generally rectangular 

conñgurated member made preferably from sheet steel 
and having opposite end edges that are downwardly and 
inwardly turned toward each other so as to form hooks 
25 that will grasp around the underside of a peripheral 
sealing bead 26 on the top of the can 17. The hooks 25 
are of such dimension that the ñat portion 27 of the snap 
on holder is located a predetermined distance above the 
surface of the top wall 16 of the can, this distance corre 
sponding to the thickness of the bases 15 and 2.1 of the 
pouring spout and suction vent respectively. It will thus 
be readily recognized that the purpose of the snap on 
holder is for securing the pouring spout and suction vent 
to the top of the can. The ñat portion 27 of the snap on 
holder is provided with a relatively large opening 28 for 
receiving therein the elongated portion 29 of the pouring 
spout. Another opening 30 is provided in the ñat portion 
27 of the snap on holder for the purpose of receiving 
therein the elongated portion 31 of the suction vent. 

In operative use, the spout and suction vent are inserted 
from the underside of the snap on holder into the open 
ings 28 and 30 respectively, after which the assembly is 
ñtted over the upper end of a lubricating oil can by means 
of the hooks 25 being snapped over the bead 26 of the 
can. Thus the pouring spout and suction vent are held 
rigidly tight against the upper surface 16 and leakage of 
oil is prevented where the parts join the can top wall 16. 

It is generally well known that various types of me 
chanical equipment such as mowers, tillers, tractors, 
sprayers, pumps, fans and other mechanical devices re 
quire lubricating oils of dilîerent weights. When such oils 
are removed from the containers wherein they are pur 
chased the identity of the oil weight may »be lost or for 
gotten. Accordingly, with the present device, the oil may 
be retained within the original container indicating the oil 
Weight and the oil in use may be dispensed directly from 
the original cans. 

While various changes may be made in the detailed 
construction it is to be understood that such changes will 
be within the spirit and scope of the present invention as 
is defined by the appended claim. 

I claim: 
1. A fluid dispensing assembly comprising: a container 

having a peripheral bead around the edge thereof, a pour 
opening and a vent opening in one wall thereof, a pour 
spout and a vent spout, each spout positioned over and 
aligned with the pour and vent opening, respectively, and 
means to attach the spouts to the container, said pour and 
vent spout each composed of an elongated tubular mem 
ber having an outlet at one end and a flange at the other 
end thereof, said each ñange extends outwardly from each 
respective tubular member and is adapted to abut the 
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container wall surrounding the respective openings, the 
outlet of the pour spout being tapered and the vent spout 
being smaller in length and diameter than the pour spout, 
said attaching means comprises a ilat rectangular member 
having opposite end portions turned downwardly and in 
wardly to form hooks for snapping over the said bead, 
said rectangular portion having a vent opening at one end 
thereof and a pour opening at the other end thereof, said 
openings being large enough to receive the respective tubu 
lar members but smaller than the respective flanges. 
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